
 

 

 

Dear Parents / Guardians, 

 

 What an exciting few months it has been! Having students back in the building 

once again, doing activities, projects, and getting a chance to make new friends is delight-

ful.  With the amount of remote learning and time away from normal in class activities 

over the last 16 months, I feel especially blessed to see the happy faces of students en-

gaging in their learning.  

  

 I recently had the opportunity to referee university level Olympic free style wres-

tling once again, which I have been doing for the past twelve years and missed a lot dur-

ing the closures of the pandemic. The sport parallels the journey in education for stu-

dents, insomuch as one can see athletes, over the years, make improvements in their 

technique, and style and grow in their ability to continue wrestling after encountering 

setbacks such as a painful loss or an injury. Witnessing the growth, breakthroughs and 

successes born from academic challenges in students is why I love being an educator.  

 

 I am grateful that the school remains a safe place for our children to be, and am so 

thankful that I can once again witness the progress students are making each and every 

day. 

 

God Bless, 

 

Nathan Polakoff 
























